
 

  

In Our Prayers This Week 
It is so important that we remember one another in prayer. During this 
week, please focus your prayers on the following members who were 
picked randomly: Duane and Barbara Clarke; Jean Hruska; Bill  
Magnuson; Rachel, David, Adison and Alexis Rosenfeldt; Bill Tipple.  
 

Flowers 
The flowers for Sunday are sponsored by Debbie Mylener and are in  
loving memory of Terry Mylener, who’s birthday would have been Oct. 
30th.  
 

Please call Zion’s office (715-735-7898) or send an email 
(Zion@newbc.rr.com) if you would like to sponsor the flowers for a  
specific Sunday. The cost is $15. 

 

What’s Around the Corner? 
Oct. 16: SPARK, 5:30 p.m.; Confirmation, 6:30 p.m.; Choir, 6:30 p.m. 
Oct. 17: Ruth Circle, 3 p.m. 
Oct. 19: Potluck Supper with the Pastoral Candidate 
Oct. 20: 22nd Sunday after Pentecost, 9:30 a.m. worship with Holy Communion. 
  Worship will be lead by the Pastoral Candidate.   
Oct. 23: SPARK, 5:30 p.m.; Confirmation, 6:30 p.m.; Choir, 6:30 p.m. 
Oct. 27:  Reformation Sunday. 9:30 a.m. worship with Holy Communion and via 
  Facebook Live.  Rite of Confirmation. Special music by the Zion Choir. 
Oct. 30: SPARK, 5:30 p.m.; Confirmation, 6:30 p.m.; Choir, 6:30 p.m. 

 Birthday Blessings to You 
 October 21: Ainsely Emler, Nicole Oleson 
 October 22: David Depsins 
 October 23: Kurt Breuer 
 October 26: Carole Boerner 

Bring Your Change to Worship!  
The Giving and Growing Wagon will make it’s initial appearance on  
October 27th and be pulled up and down the aisles to collect coins in  
support of Dorothy’s Haven of Hope, a homeless shelter that offers a 
safe and temporary transitional home environment for individuals in 
need. Gather you change! Fill your pockets! Fill your coin purse! Fill a 
jar! Fill a bowl! Fill a bag! Bring your change to worship and participate in 
making joyful noise unto the Lord as you dump your change into the  
Giving and Growing Wagon. 

Upcoming Coffee Hour! 
Zion’s council will be hosting a coffee hour on Sunday in honor of our 

 pastoral candidate. Please take this opportunity to greet her. 
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 Celebrating Baptismal Birthdays this Week 
 October 21: Ann Buscher, Daniel Johnson 
 October 23: Bradley Nelson 
 October 24: Candace Minzlaff 
 October 26: Annette Anderson 

Boxcar Loading for Lutheran World Relief 
Youth between 6th-12th grades and adults are invited 
to help with Boxcar loading on Saturday, October 19. 
We will be loading quilts, school supplies, and baby 
kits onto the boxcar for Lutheran World Relief between 
9:00 – 11:30 a.m. The morning will include a Blessing 
of the Hands, and donuts will be available for the 

down time between truck arrivals. Please bring a water bottle. The boxcar will be sta-
tioned in Marinette across from Perfect Paws Grooming Salon (906 State Street), just 
south of Walgreens. Contact Stefanie Ehle at youthcoordinator@nglsynod.org or (810) 
881-2669 with questions or to RSVP. 

SPARK Bible Story 
The SPARK Story Bible reading for Sunday is found on page 336; “James and 

John” based on the reading from Mark 10:35-45. 

Thank you to our Worship Assistants! 
Thank you to Kathy Heimbuch for serving as our lector and  
communion assistant; to Kathi Gutknecht for setting and  
cleaning up communion; to Mark Swenson for serving as our 
usher; to Troy Cording for handling AV; and to Daniel Zuehls as 
our acolyte on Sunday.  
 

The volunteers for next week are Karen Sylvester as our lector. Johanna Zuehls as our  
communion assistant; Carol Johnson will setting and cleaning up communion; and 
Dave Johnson as our usher; Cheryl Maxwell and Gage Schutt as our AV Team; and 
Nik Williams as our acolyte!  
 

If you’d like to volunteer to serve as a worship leader, please contact Ann Buscher at  
715-735-3017. Thank you for your consideration! 

November Youth Event 
Menominee Valley Conference Youth between 6

th
 - 12

th
 grade are 

invited to go BOWLING on Sunday, November 17. We will meet 
at the Dome Lanes (801 University Ave. in Marinette) from 4:00 – 
6:00 pm for bowling, pizza, fellowship, and fun! Football games 
will be playing on the TVs so you can keep tabs on your favorite 
teams. There is no cost to attend but reservations are needed. 

Please RSVP to Stefanie at youthcoordinator@nglsynod.org by November 15. 
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Tithes & Offerings for Oct. 7-14 
General Fund: $3,932.50 

Boiler Fund: $5 
Bell Fund: $5 

Potluck Dinner: $20 
Altar Flowers: $25 

World Hunger: $100 
Helping Hand Fund: $10 

Lutheran World Relief/Hurricane Relief: $120 
Capital Improvement Fund: $10 

 

   Thank you so very much for your continued giving 
and generosity. Every little bit helps. You are making a  

difference! Again, thank you! 

Upcoming Events at Fortune Lake Lutheran Camp  

• Senior Days  
 Fortune Lake has announced their 2024-25 Senior Day schedule. There will be 
 a Senior Day on November 18, January 13th, March 10th, and May 12th!  
 Each Senior Day begins at 10 a.m. and wraps up by 2 p.m. The program varies 
 but generally includes the following:  
 

  10:00 a.m. – Arrival and check-in, coffee and fellowship time  
  10:15 a.m. – Devotion & announcements  
  10:30 a.m. – Presentation morning session  
  12:00 p.m. – Lunch  
  1:00 p.m. – Presentation afternoon session  
 

A $15 donation per participant is requested and attendees are asked to RSVP by the 
Wednesday before the event to (906) 214-2267 or hospitality@fortunelake.org  

Notes of Thanks!  
I would like to thank my Zion family for all of their prayers, get well cards, and well 
wishes that so many have given and shared with me during my last surgery. It was all 
greatly appreciated. Thank you all so very much.  
 
Jack Heimbuch 



 

  

October Donation Opportunity! 
Zion is Called to Go Where Jesus Leads and our Social Ministry 
Committee is committed to showing our congregation ways to live 
out that calling in our community. During the month of October, 
we will be collecting items for Dorothy’s Haven of Hope Homeless 
Shelter. 
 

Immediate Needs: 

• Laundry Pods / Dryer Sheets 

• Disinfecting All-purpose Cleaner/ Toilet Cleaner / Glass Cleaner / Bleach 

• Dish Soap / Garbage Bags 

• Wash Cloths / Shower Gel or Bar Soap / Deodorant / Razors / Shaving Cream 

• Zip Top Bags, Gallon & Quart sizes (regular & freezer) 

• Aluminum Foil 

• Non-perishable Foods / Coffee / Tea / Hot Chocolate 

• PILLOWS 

• Sidewalk Salt 

• Office Supplies 
 

You are also invited to view their website to learn more about the shelter: https://
dorothyshoh.com/about/ 

NGLS Dungeons & Dragons Club Seeking 6
th

-12
th

 
Graders! 
The NGLS Youth Ministry Team is looking for young peo-
ple between 6

th
-12

th
 grade to join a Synod-Wide Dun-

geons and Dragons Club.  
 

WHY?  Dungeons and Dragons (D&D) is one of the most 
popular and well-known table-top roleplaying games in the world! It is a great game 
for anyone interested in using their imagination for a shared story, while build-
ing up social and critical thinking skills. D&D is a roleplaying game in which players 
create their own characters and progress them through a story.  
 

Pastor Jack Busche of Grace Lutheran, Gwinn will serve as our Dungeon Master and 
is excited to introduce this game to interested youth, and use the storytelling, creativity, 
and teamwork inherent in D&D as a way to have meaningful faith conversations. The 
club will primarily meet online, with in-person retreat dates determined by club mem-
bers. 
 

Youth (or parents) are invited to complete this survey https://www.surveymonkey.com/
r/LP78WPC to help determine a date and time for an Interest Meeting. You may also 
email youthcoordinator@nglsynod.org for more information. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/LP78WPC
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/LP78WPC
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Ruth Circle Group 
The Ruth Group will meet Thursday, October 19th, in the family 
room at Zion at 3 p.m. for our monthly Bible study.  All are  
welcome to attend!  

Hurricane Helene Relief  
Recently, Hurricane Milton hit the east coast just shortly after the area was hit by Hurri-
cane Helene. Millions are without power as heavy rains continue to fall, causing dan-
gerous flooding and landslides, as well as downed trees and power lines. The Luther-
an World Relief team is working on responding to the aftermath of this powerful storm. 
 

Lutheran World Relief is rushing bottled water and other urgently requested items to 
our partners in North Carolina and Florida. We are also sending a minimum of 10 
truckloads of LWR Quilts & Kits to affected communities in North Carolina, Florida, 
Mississippi and Louisiana. More will be mobilized as needed.  
 

Thanks to your support, we are providing cash grants to many of the same local or-
ganizations who will be distributing Quilts and Kits. The grants will be used to amplify 
their efforts, including providing food, water, essential supplies and temporary housing. 
Most of these organizations are smaller but deeply embedded in local communities, so 
your gifts are expanding critical front-line responses that really need extra support.  
 

You can either give online by going to lwr.org/helene-relief; you can send (or drop off) 
a check to the office, or you can mail a check directly to the Lutheran World Relief:  
Lutheran World Relief, PO Box 17061, Baltimore, MD 21297-1061. Write Hurricane 
Relief in the memo.  

 
We are collecting items for the Menominee Animal Shelter!  

There is a box in the narthex where people can donate clean, old 
towels, blankets, and scatter rugs for the Menominee Animal 

Shelter!  Thank you for your help!  

https://give.lwr.org/page/157857/donate/1?utm_source=engagingnetworks&utm_medium=email&utm_content=vanityurl&utm_campaign=lwr_online_24_sep_helenecong&ea_tracking_id=vanityurl&supporter_appealCode=&en_og_source=

